
Rectory Friday News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a lovely, sunny week we have had in school, with the children really getting stuck into all 
the learning. Our clubs have filled up quickly. Do not forget year 5 and 6 have homework after 
school on Tuesdays to support them with their learning in these important years. It has felt 
lovely and calm around school and I have been lucky to have some children sent to me with 
their home learning! I love to see how engaged the children are in their new topics—keep it up  
Rectory Farm! 

Library Launch: 

Thank you to all the entrants we received for the library designing  
competition. We were SO impressed with all the entrants, and each child 
received 5 Dojo points for their efforts. After a very close vote, our winner 
was Elliza from year 5! We are now working very hard to use her idea of a 
calming, space theme to organise our library ready for the children to en-
joy. Well done Elliza and everyone who entered!  

Curriculum 

Year 1 — The children had a great time in their design and technology lesson 

this week! They investigated different toy garages and got to design their own 

toy garage with all the features they had liked. We had some with lifts, car 

washes and curly slides for the cars to go down. 

 Year 3  and 4 — 12 children were chosen to go to a Games Festival at 

Overstone Scouts with Mrs Bell and Mr Pierson. They developed their 

skills through basketball, football and rugby. The adults report how 

beautifully they behaved and represented our school. Well done years 3 

and 4! 

This week year 4 have been looking at different types of lines in art. We have experiment with 

different methods to draw lines and created an art piece to display this.  

Instagram 

Rectory Farm Primary has joined Instagram! This will be used to share photos 
around school during the day, so you can have conversations about your child’s 
day and celebrate the successes together. Please follow up, and share with family 
if they live a bit further afield. Letters around permissions are due to go out soon! 

Phones on the Playground 

We know some of our year 5 and 6 learners who walk bring phones to school. We 
have told them not to have them out on the playground before school so we can 
safeguard all the adults and children who come onto our playground. Our advice is 
to message their parents at the gate to inform them they  have arrived safely and 
then pop their phone away safely. Thank you for your support! 



Emily in year 5 has done a 3D solar system. 

She said some bits were tricky but she was 

happy with the result. 

Jaiden C in year 4 making us all proud 

with his independent work. He has now 

moved onto even bigger numbers! > 

We are launching new homework 

clubs this half term to support 

our children with their online 

learning. Please see the posters 

in classroom windows for more 

info about days and times! 
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Date Year Group Event 

Tuesday 24th September Whole school Dentist visit  

Wednesday 25th September Year 6 At 15.30, a meeting for parents to prepare them and their chil-

dren for SATs. 

   

   

Dates for your Diary 

 

Please remember we 

are a nut free school. 

Please can children not 

bring anything contain-

ing nuts into school. 

Hello parents,  

 

Next Thursday 26th September, I will be holding a coffee 

afternoon from 2.45. Please feel free to drop in to discuss any 

concerns or about how your child is getting on.  

 

All welcome! 




